SELECTMEN'S MEETING, Monday, June 15, 1987

Present: Jobn J. Jones, Chairman, Rache] Reinstein, Chevis Jossph, Polics
Chief, Jackie Cottle, Mr. C. J. Grabowski and Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting came to order at 7:30 PM,

Chris Joseph reported the breakdown of the police cruiser. (Threw & rod and
went on fire.) Cheis checked with Llovd to see i money can be withdrawn From
Capital Reserve. Since the cruiser s needed for the Police Dept. to do their
work, the expense to purchase a cruiser at this time will come ocut of the
Police Dept. budget. A request for removal of $10,000 from the Capital Reserve
fund set up for the purchese of a cruiser and an additional $4,000 to cover the
cost of the cruiser will be made at a Special Town Meeting. This morey will
then be credited to the Police Dept. bucget:

The new cruiser s expected within & week.

Selectven signed checks and building permits for GPYy Stacy and Stephen and
Eller Moshar.

Minutes of meeting held June 8 accepted as written.
Mr. Grabowski objected to the minutes of the Selectmen's meeting held on June
1. Selectmen checked aver the minutes and found no problem with them.

Selectmen discussed the complaints which they heve recedived due to the alosing
of the landfill on Sundays. Neither Berrvington nor Antrim Selectmen have been
able to Tocate someone to work on Sunday at the landfi1l.

Chris Joseph and Bob Varnum, Road Agent, painted one cross walk today.  They
hope to get the remaining cross walks over the week-end.

A hearing on proposed zoning changes will take place on July 9th,

Jotr Jones contacted Jack Prewitt's office at Bank East to acquire information
as to the best way to hendle the Farmers Home bond. A copy of the letter
received from Farmers Home has been sent to Mr. Prewitts' office.

Rachel Reinstein gave a rundown cn her meeting with the Southwest Req. Planming
in regard to the administration of the grant for the Community Project .

Selectmen agreed I Llovd Henderson finds no legal problem with a Bible class

using the Town Mall, the charge will be $25.00 a day or $75.00 for the three
morrings Tt will be in use.

Selectman will check with Gordon Allen to acquire some information on the rumor
of the proposed changes to the Town Gym.

Mr. Page, Kincaid Construction, spoke of his confusion over the proposed
changes on the zoning regulations.  Mr. Page asked what can be dore with the
odd shape ot which he plans to buy.  Selectmen thought any applications
received before the proposed changes are posted would be grandfathered. This
will be checked out with Llovd Henderson.

Selectmen and Road Agent, Bob Varnum  agreed to repair Mr. & Mrs. Lakus'
driveway. This drivewsy was washed out cring the flood. Bob agreed to put
the driveway back in the condition it was in prior to the flood although be s
not sure the washout was the result of the new culvert as Mr. Lakus proposed.

Meeting adjourred 9:30 IS



